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Inglewood High School Celebrates 60 Years 

Above: Foundation pupils and staff 1957 (Dudley right of Headmaster, Marion third left and Margaret fourth left). 

Above left:  Alan and Margaret Stevenson. Above Top: 
Inglewood High School 1957. Above: Marion O’Connor (second 

from right) with some of the previous pupils. Left: The quad 
being constructed. Below: Dudley Burrows and Steve Herlihy. 

Below Right: The original girls uniform.  

Above: Foundation pupils and staff 2017 (Margaret, Marion and Dudley front row centre). 

Read the story: Memories From A Teachers Perspective written by Foundation Tutor, Marion O’Connor (Wheller) page 10 
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We are getting a chance to watch two major 
sporting events unfold over the next few weeks. 
In Bermuda the New Zealand team is doing 
battle in the qualifying rounds of the America’s 
Cup, while here, in New Zealand, the British 
and Irish Lions have opened their much vaunted 
campaign. 
Last time round I watched some of the 
America’s Cup racing and, the Team NZ boat 
raced out to an amazing lead in the finals series, 
only needing one more win to clinch the series. 
Then came Jimmy Spithill; he sailed Oracle to 
victory from being 1-8 down. It seemed 
impossible but he achieved it despite Team NZ 
winning a race in calm conditions only to have 
the race ruled out as they were outside the 
time limit. I was not impressed by the boats last 
time round as they dashed around the course 
with hardly anything touching the water. Set up 
there on their foils they were more like flying 
machines than boats; and this time they seem 
more unlikely than ever. I wonder what the 
original sailors, who raced back in 1851, would 
have thought of the boats that race for the 
‘Auld Mug’ now. 
The Lions kicked off their tour of New Zealand, 
playing a Provincial Barbarians team with none 
of the stars of Super Rugby in the squad. It 
turned out to be a ‘tough day at the office’ for 
the Lions as they trailed the Barbarians at half-
time. They did find a bit more rhythm in the 
second half but were unconvincing winners. 
They will have to up their game 
over the next few weeks. 
 

Food for thought, eh? 

Shade-by The River 

What a great Queens Birthday 
Weekend, great weather (forget 
about the Monday), great events, for 
some great new starts with the  
weekend being moving time for most 
of those changing farms or moving on 
etc. Welcome to the new families 
and individuals who have moved into 
the community and what a 
remarkable community it is. 
The High School 60 year celebration 
was held over the weekend and was 
attended and thoroughly enjoyed by 
all ages. One of the first day 
foundation students David Gauld 
very generously donated $50,000 to 
the school, David is a born and bred 
Inglewood man who recently retired  
as a Professor of Mathematics at 
Auckland University. 
 

Phillippa Peters 
Editor 

Seed Savers Network Point 
RSA Subs $20 Badges $10.00 
McGillie/Pumpkin Books: $15.00 
Printing/Photocopying/Booklets 
(Stapling/Colour): Up to A3 
Local Artists Gift Cards: 5.00 
Fun Ho! Toys/Souvenirs 
AA Guides/Brochures/Cards 
 

Available at: 
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Lions Give A Helping Hand (Pat Julian) 

All great projects have a simple beginning and a recent 
example was Dr. Diane Jones phoning Lions President Pat 
Julian to see if Lions could help a local couple who 
needed a concrete driveway so they could get their 
handicapped son in and out of the family car. 

An inspection by Lions soon revealed that this was a worthwhile 
project so it was referred back to the Club where Lion Graham 

Robinson’s Works Committee were given approval to go ahead, with committee member Jason Mahony offering 
the services of his Taranaki Veterans mates. 
So on a recent Saturday, Lions Graham Robinson, Bob Jackson, and Kevin Knowles, together with Jason and his 
Veteran mates, plus locals Kerry and Tiny Austin, with the aid of the Robinsons tractor and trailer and a digger 
supplied free of charge by Hire Pool in New Plymouth soon had the site ready for concreting. 
Luckily one of Jason’s mates, Alistair McGregor, a Kaponga Lion who also works for Sandfords of Auroa was able 
to source a free load of concrete all the way from 
Sandfords Hawera depot, and by 12.30 pm the job was 
done, and as the rain was starting to settle in, a quick call 
by Graham Robinson to Billy Morrati soon had a plastic 
cover large enough to cover the whole new driveway in 
place. 
Once again we are reminded what a great place 
Inglewood is to live in with such a fantastic community 
spirit to tap into whenever there is a need – well done 
to everybody involved. 

Done $25 

WAITORIKI SEEDLINGS  
Four year olds and their 

families who are interested in 
attending Waitoriki School 
are invited to join our junior 

children every Thursday 
morning from 9.10 – 10.30 am in the 

Kereru Room. To register or for more 
information please phone 75 67056. 

Above: Rachel West and the volunteers in front of her new driveway. 
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Purangi Kiwi Update (Karen Schumacher) 

The team have been busy catching our 
kiwis who have transmitters on. The 
transmitters have a battery life on just 
over a year so we need to change 
them annually. Doing the annual 

change gives us the opportunity to give the birds a 
health check. This is an intensive if not always 
successful operation. One of the team members is Jo 
Sims with her kiwi trained dog “Rua”. When Rua is in 
the field working he has a muzzle on. He is trained to 
i n d i c a t e 
when he 
f i n d s  a 
burrow or a 
kiwi.   
The juveniles 
were helpful 
and both 
“ S u m m e r ” 

and “Kotikara” were caught a day apart as planned and were both about 
200 metres from their release site. They are both growing well. Kotikara 
has the distinctive albino gene with the toenails.  
The adults proved to be far more difficult. The adults are territorial but 
as they become older they have to contest to keep their patch. The 
younger birds will challenge and take over their territory. One of our old 
birds “Titoko” has been kicked off his territory and he is now in a 
scrubby area on farmland. He is blind but still in good condition.  “Nahe” 
is a mature bird and continues to be in his regular place which had the 
team digging in to find him after two days of looking. “Baccy” took the 
team three days to track down. Kiwi have a number of burrows 
throughout their territory which they use. One of his burrows is a deep 
one and when he is in it his signal vanishes. They were pleased when they 
found his signal on day three. The biggest relief was that “Trev” was in a 
burrow. The last three years he has been sleeping under bracken and has 

managed 
to elude the catchers. It took the team of five 
people and one dog over five hours to find the 
burrow and extract him. We still have a number of 
kiwi to catch over the next few weeks.   

Right: Jo Sims, her dog Rua and the Kiwi Titoko. 

Above: Nick Beckers with Summer. 
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WOW – What a fantastic night it was. I am sure we all learnt something about how important it is 
to  brush up on what we all ready know about CPR and the application of a defibrillator. Marie 
started the night by reminding us all about the free radio advertising that we receive when we 

become supporting members of the Inglewood First family. So if you need any information on what Inglewood First 
is about or how you can have your script written ready for production just email inglewoodfirst@gmail.com. Marie 
also pointed out that if you are not in business and would like to donate your airtime that is a great gesture. 
Matt and Hepa from NZME joined us and enlightened us to the value that we as a group receive from month to 
month across three of the radio brands throughout Taranaki and the sooner you get your script in the sooner you 
are on air and 
reaping the benefits. 
Marie introduced Dr 
Diane Jones who 
then went on to 
provide us with an 
extensive list of 
where a l l  the 
defibrillators are 
around Inglewood 
and outlying areas. 
Twelve in total and 
with each one valued 
at $3500 we sure are 
very fortunate to 
have this sort of 
support. Tracey and 
Martin from the 
Order of St John 
walked us all through the importance of “doing something”. It is your personal responsibility to phone for help first 
if you see some one in need and then with the help of others, if available, good chest compression followed by the 
use of a defibrillator. You provide that person with 40% more chance of life if you take action. Placing the pads on 
one shoulder and under the arm of the opposite side of the chest is one of the verbal messages that you receive 
from the defibrillators so they talk you through the process all the way. We can highly recommend you take the 
opportunity to learn these skills as you just do not know what is around the corner. 
Pencil in your diary for next month, as the IA5 will be held at Foxy Lady on Rata Street followed up with Farm 
Source in July. Thanks again to all those that came and supported the Inglewood First evening at the TET Stadium. 

Inglewood First May IA5 (Sally Jamieson) 
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Gardening With Sue From Hammer (Sue Marsh) 
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Rainfall for May 2017 
(Mary Boekman) 

 

Total rainfall for May 2017:  190.3 mm 
No of rain days for May 2017:  21 
Rainfall for May 2016:   314.25 mm 
No rain days for May 2016:  25 
Total rainfall so far for 2017:  1290 mm 
Total rainfall 2016   2751.1 mm

Well, hope you enjoyed the long 
weekend, and that the weather didn’t 
stop you from enjoying the outdoors 
too much. Winter isn't time to stop 

in the garden – there are still tasks to be done and much to be 
enjoyed. It’s also a good time to think about crops you may want to 
grow and harvest next season. 
Top tasks, this week, start by protecting your plants from the colder 

weather with Tui Mulch 
& Feed, apply a layer 
5cm thick around your 
plants. The two in one 
combination replenishes 
nutrients, conserves 
m o i s t u r e  a n d 
suppresses weeds. Give your tools some TLC - sharpening, cleaning, 
oiling, ready for winter pruning jobs around the garden. Have frost 
cloth handy to protect your plants from the cold, especially younger 
shrubs, as frost will ruin their new growth, and apply Seasol plant tonic 
monthly to help plants cope with temperature extremes like frost. 
Bring birds to your backyard by creating a wild bird café - the birds 
will reward you with hours of entertainment. They are very good at 
eating bugs, just the other day, a couple cheeky wax-eyes were having 
a lovely time in my standard carpet roses, they were helping with the 
‘critter clean-up’! 
Continue to plant broad beans, beetroot, broccoli, cabbage, celery, 
coriander, garlic, kale, mizuna, onions, peas, shallots, silverbeet, and 
spinach. Plenty of flower choices at present, there is no need to have 
big empty patches, that will just encourage weeds to grow, after all, 
you may as 
well have 
s o m e t h i n g 
nice to look 
out at, on 
the coldest 
days, when 
you just 
don’t feel 
like going 
out into the 
g a r d e n . 
H a p p y 
Gardening! 

Red Cross Volunteers Lunch 

RATS And Green Ribbon (Sean Warren) 

On the morning of Saturday 20 May a group of kind 
hearted motorcyclists from all around the island including 
as far as Levin and other far away towns called into visit a 

local family that had sadly lost their son Tyler 
Gilbert to suicide in January this year to show 
their love and support and share gifts, 
especially to their seven year old daughter 

who has been struggling to deal with the loss of her 
older brother. As you may remember the weather was 
atrocious but this didn't stop the group made up of 
Taranaki "Riders Against Teen Suicide", and other 
provinces, along with the Green Ribbon "suicide 
awareness" a wide variety of rides wanting to help a 
family struggling. Tyler’s family would like to extend 
their heart felt thanks to local man Tama 
Eminukutepua and the many other people who put in 
hours of their own time to help others.   

Blue Mountain Sewing 
 

 I cover a wide variety of alterations/
repairs from shortening of jeans, 

trousers, overalls, skirts and dresses also 
new zips to resizing of garments 

 

Wedding Dresses and Ball Dresses 
Altered or Can be Made 

 

Curtains shortened 
 

Prompt friendly Service 
 

Colleen 

41 Richmond Street 
(Between George Phillips 

Plumbing and Oscars 
The Lime Green Building) 

Ph 06 7568284/ 
0279100199 
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Again this year we 
are hosting a 
lunch at the 
Mamaku Centre 

on Wednesday 28 June commencing at 12.30 pm. 
Our guest speaker this year is Moira Shepherd and she 
will be speaking on “Sled dog life lessons (Alaska)”. 
The lunch is completely free and is open to all kinds of 
volunteers, whether you volunteer at the hospice, op 
shop, playgroup, kindy, local school, food bank, church, 
athletic club, tennis club, netball, soccer, rugby, meals on 
wheels drivers, St John, Fire Brigade or at Marinoto. 
We do however need some idea of numbers so if you 
are able to come please phone Jean Powell 7567630 or  
Email Liz Finnigan at (thefinnigans@paradise.net.nz) by 
the 26 June. 
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Memories From A Teachers Perspective (Foundation Tutor, Marion O’Connor (Wheller) 1957-1959) 
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Sixty years ago staff and pupils lined up 
in the sunshine on the front lawn with 
the “school and mountain in front” of 
us. Staff had put in many hours setting 
up their rooms in readiness for 
students from surrounding High 
Schools ranging from 3rd form up to 
6th form students. Staff, and what a 
wonderful bunch they were – became 
friends for life. Unfortunately there are 
only three still present today from that 
original group: Dudley Burrows: 
Geography, History, and more along 
with Rugby teams. Margaret Cooke (Now Stevenson) Art, helped with Tech Drawing and could turn her hand to 
most things and myself: Marion Wheller (Now O'Conner) Shorthand, Typewriting, Commercial Practice and 
Bookkeeping, Social Studies and looked after the Netball, Softball and took Physical Education as well. 
It has fallen to me to give some thoughts on this 60th Reunion from a Foundation Teacher’s point of view. The 
main programme covering registrations, welcome, photographs, netball, rugby, lunch, school tour followed by an 
auction evening were the official activities held on the Saturday. BUT on the evening before Marlene Cook 
(Roberts) and some trusty stalwarts booked a room at Marbles Restaurant which was filled with past pupils and 
Dudley, Margaret and myself were treated like royalty! This meeting was quite frankly the highlight of the 
celebrations with people from the past giving their views on staff, activities and each other! I’ve never laughed so 
much nor enjoyed the company of such a wonderful group – ever. Full marks to Marlene for organising this group. 
Nobody knew until this evening that I was a “Naki” girl albeit an old one! My mother from Waipuku, father from 
Wharehuia, I was born in Eltham and grew up on a farm at Mangatoki, so was a country girl as well. As a just 22 
year-old starting out at her first teaching job (already been a secretary/receptionist and completed teacher training 
in Wellington) you didn’t give too much information to your students when some of them were so near you in 
age! So I taught Shorthand, Typewriting, Commercial Practice and Bookkeeping from 3rd to 5th form. Looking 
back on my subjects I’m afraid today I would be considered surplus to requirements as Shorthand is no longer, 
Typewriting has been taken over by Word Processors, Commercial Practice became Economics and Bookkeeping 
became Accounting, (so not really wasted) but computers have taken over a dreadful amount of our functions. As 
far as I am concerned my students were all champions at their school work or life skills and have turned out to be 
super people. 
There were many who couldn’t join us and whom I would have loved to have seen again. 

But the Friday evening generally was warm, funny 
and just wonderful and I give sincere thanks to 
Marlene and her assistants! An evening none of us 
will forget and were still talking about the following 
day. We are scattered all around the country so it 
was wonderful to get together and enjoy each 
others company and this we did. This is what we 
will remember from the Reunion. 
Inglewood is a wonderful caring community. While 
taking evening classes there it was not unusual for 
one of the class members or somebody’s mother 
to provide me with an evening meal. Just so warm 
and caring. 
It has been a wonderful journey for me from the 
moment I arrived from Auckland but especially 
when we approached the school in that beautiful 
setting and even the mountain did its thing and 
looked just glorious. Four perfect days in every 
way. 
Thank you Inglewood for the wonderful memories. 

O B CONTRACTING 
 

Fencing/Riparian Fencing 
Pile Driving 

Post Ramming 
Yards 

 

Phone 
 Aaron 

0272017994 

Above: From left: Margaret Stevenson, Marion O’Conner and Dudley Burrows. 

Inglewood District Health Trust Benefits From Spinners And Weavers 
(Gayleen Schrider) 

Page 11 Issue 193 

Inglewood Spinners and 
Weavers recently had a 
raffle with a beautiful rug 
and cushions up for prizes. 
The winner was Shannon 
Booten with Lorraine Reeve 
coming second. The raffle 
raised $201.00 which was 
donated to the Inglewood 
District Health Trust. 
Spinners and Weavers 
would like to thank all who 
purchased tickets for this 
local worthy cause.  
On Wednesday 14 June the 
Inglewood Spinners and 
Weavers will be at the 
Inglewood Croquet Club 
Rooms from 10.30 am to 
2.30 pm. Non-members 
interested in fibre crafts are 
welcome to visit. 

Right: Gayleen Schrider of Inglewood Spinners and Weavers presenting the cheque to Penny 
Hook of the Inglewood District Health Trust. 

Ratapiko School’s Casino Night Fundraiser (Christine Young) 
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Ratapiko School’s PTA, once again joined forces with the Stratford Hockey Club to host a fun-
filled Casino Night in Ratapiko’s community hall on Friday 12 May. The 70’s theme provided an 
interesting backdrop to the evening. Outstanding efforts were put into costumes, hairdos, make-

up and accessories to recreate the look of the groovy 1970’s, with some of the local residents barely recognisable 
as they stepped through the doors of the hall. The judges had a tough time choosing the best dressed man and 
woman, but eventually decided to honour Simon Reed and Holly Wenmoth with these awards. 

Guests quickly got down to business and between the raffle ticket sales and the humming of the gambling tables, 
the hall was buzzing. The punters’ enthusiasm didn’t wane by the suggested cut-off time of 10.00 pm and Glen 
Taylor, from the Stratford Hockey Club, generously kept the tables running later into the evening, which was much 
appreciated. The night ended with a good dose of auction fever amongst the most successful punters, with many of 
them leaving gleefully with prizes in tow. 
The Ratapiko School PTA would like to thank the Stratford Hockey Club for providing such fine entertainment, as 

well as the Ratapiko community and wider school whanau and 
friends, who came to support the evening. They are especially 
grateful to the many local businesses who so generously 
sponsored the evening by providing an array of prizes to raffle, 
and to auction at the end of the evening. One of Ratapiko 
School’s fundraising objectives this year is to help fund online 
learning platforms, and thanks to the combined generosity of 
sponsors and guests, they were able to raise approximately 
$800 towards this goal. 

Golf News - Hole In One (Debbie Oulsnam) 

Laura Heading To Los Angeles (Helen Griffiths) 
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It must be the season for hole in ones, with 
another three players scoring aces in the 
last few weeks. 
Terry Leahy scored an ace at Manaia on the 
13th hole on May 8 and then within the 
week another on the 8th hole at Inglewood 

on May 13 (off the purple tees) as previously recorded. 
Then on May 21 during the $100 club competition at 
Inglewood Mel Wilson aced the 12th hole. 
Merv Dew then aced the 5th hole at Inglewood on 
Saturday May 27 making his fourth hole in one for his 
golfing career to date. Congratulations to you all! 

Laura Griffiths is headed to Los Angeles for a third time having been selected from worldwide auditions to attend A 
Cappella Academy. ‘A cappella’ is a style of unaccompanied singing that is increasing in popularity through the rise 
of contemporary groups such as Pentatonix, movies like ‘Pitch Perfect’ and the current TV show, ‘The Naked 
Choir’. The young Inglewood resident is making her mark on the local music scene too - having recently won the 
solo title in the Taranaki Regional Finals of Rock Quest and will be performing as part of the Taranaki Arts Festival 
alongside folk duo Glass Boat. 
The trip to A Cappella Academy in Los Angeles will provide incredible musical experiences allowing Laura to learn 
from world class Grammy award winning tutors culminating in a performance at the Hollywood Bowl on stage with 
Pentatonix for the 4th of July Fireworks Spectacular. 
“It seems amazing that just four years ago she was a 12 year old listening to Pentatonix on You Tube in her 
bedroom and this year, she performs on stage with them. It is the stuff of dreams and she’s making it happen. 
We’re very proud of her” says mum, Helen. 
A fundraising event ‘Pancake Party’ is taking place at Volcano View on Friday 9 June from 7.00 pm hosted by Adrian 
Ellmoos. Tickets cost $25 for an evening of flat-out fun, music and a delicious savoury or sweet pancake. To 

reserve your ticket call 021 0245 6720. 
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What’s on and 
Coming Events 
Please advise of your event 
7567030  moamail@funho.com 
 

Fritz Reuter Gallery 
Community Art (Rear Gallery) 
Open Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Fun Ho! Toy Museum 
Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Inglewood Heritage Centre 
RSA and ANZAC Display 
Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Ing Combined Sports Club 
AGM at Karo Park 
Wednesday 7 June - 7.30 pm 
 

Play Centre Quiz Night 
Inglewood Town Hall  
Friday 9 June - 7.00 pm 
 

Pancake Party Volcano View 
Friday 9 June - 7.00 pm 
Tickets $25 
Phone 021 0245 6720 
 

Meet Barbara Kuriger MP 
Coffee and Chat 
Saturday 10 June - 11.30 am 
Community Meeting Room 
22 Rata Street 
 

Taranaki Arts Trail 
June 10-11 
 

Spinners and Weavers 
Wednesday 14 June  
Inglewood Croquet Club  
10.30 am to 2.30 pm 
Non-members interested in 
fibre crafts are welcome  

 

Mystery Creek Field Days 
14 June to 17 June 
 

Red Cross Volunteers Lunch 
Wednesday 28 June - 12.30 pm  
Mamaku Centre 
Phone Jean 7567630 
Or email Liz Finnigan  
thefinnigans@paradise.net.nz 
 

Ing First IA5 
Foxy Lady Beauty Boutique 
Rata Street 
Wednesday 28 June - 5.15 pm  
 

Lions Book Fair 
Saturday 14 October 
Inglewood Club, Moa Street 
9.00 am to 4.00 pm 
Donations Wanted Phone 
Wendy 7566538, Jane 7566443 
or Sharon 0274423784

  

Taranaki Aviation 
Transport & 

Technology Museum 
(Kent Road opposite Lake 

Mangamahoe) 
 

 Hours - Saturdays/Sundays 
Only 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 

 

$7 Adult - $2 Child - $16 Family - Ph 7522845 

 

Inglewood and 
Districts RSA 

 

Membership Pins and 
Badges available 
At Fun Ho! Toys 

 

Support your 
local RSA 

Carpenter 
Home 

Maintenance 
 

  

General Repairs 
40 years 

experience 
No Job to small 
Fences - Decks 
Retaining Walls 

Reasonable 
Rates 

  

Call John 
0274 570279 

EGMONT VILLAGE BIKE PARTS 
Fertiliser Spreading 

Small Block Specialist  
Harrows and Spreader For Hire 
Full Motorcycle Service Centre 

Free Pickup and Delivery Locally 
 (Or Small Fee conditions apply) 

Owner/Operator - Phone Bill 06 7522862 

TRACTORVILLE 
YOUR LOCAL TRACTOR 

DISMANTLERS 
  

SUPPLIERS OF USED PARTS 
Rugby Road, Inglewood 

0800232344 
Wanted To Rent 

Cosy Farm Cottage - 2/3 Bedroom 

$120-$220 per week 
02040397769 or 06 7699282 
Could offer free babysitting 

FOR LEASE 
800 Sq metre building. Alarm system, 

Compressed air. Offices plus four toilets. 
Front and back Vehicle entrances. Loading Bay and 
A grade seismic. Close to Inglewood’s main street. 

Phone 06 7567624 evenings 

Photo News - Cluster Rippa Tournament 
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